



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

May 25, 2010
Vasco Perry, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:05 p.m.  Members present:  Mark Adams, Jama Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Vasco Perry, and Shelly Vanyo.  Alicia Bayless, Stella Dulaney, and Amanda Minnich were absent.  

OPENING BUSINESS

A. #05-001. Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the amended meeting agenda, seconded by Mark Adams.  Motion carried.  

B. #05-002. Shelly Vanyo made the motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting, seconded by Mark Adams.  Motion carried.

C. Jama shared the following good news with council members:  
1. MAP testing is almost complete. 

2. End of the year activities going on to include:  testing incentives (DDD, Spirit Bear, and Yearbook signing/ice cream social, Team of Year Field Trip, 185 students earned the right to attend the Holiday World trip based on our Payday incentive) 

3. Our Archery team placed 39th in the nation and one of our 8th grade students placed 13th overall. 

4. Shelly Vanyo was recently recognized at a luncheon as one of Campbellsville University’s Teachers of the Year. 

5. Alton was visited by the History Mobile. 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

A.  KCCT Testing is complete.  According to feedback from teachers and students, the students worked REALLY hard.  We expect to see substantial gains in ALL areas.  If we do not meet NCLB, we are expecting safe harbor.
B. Renee Ousley shared third round of MAP data with council members (see attached).  Current data is preliminary due to problems associated with MAP. Complete report will be available at the June council meeting.  Discussion was held regarding NCLB Projections and where our students are currently performing.   
C. District Smart Goal data was reviewed with the council.  (reference attached)
D. Council members were presented an overview of Holistic scores on common assessment data in the areas of reading and math (reference attached).    
E. Assist Team Update – Ms. Meekins asked Jama to share out the “Next Steps” compiled as a result of the ASSIST process for the 2009-10 school year.  Discussion was held regarding the recommendations.  (reference attached)
PLANNING:   


Planning consists of wrapping up end of the year activities, planning for Awards and Records Day.    ILP’s are being finalized in all grade levels as well. 
BUDGET:

         The April financial report was reviewed with council.  (reference handout)  Reminder:  Team Leaders need to be changed. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:


The Budget Committee work will be on hold until we know more about the state budget.  
OLD BUSINESS

A. Enrollment/Class caps – Ms. Bennett indicated that our current enrollment is 658 and we currently have five classes over caps in the areas of LA, math, and SS.   

B. SACS Audit – Jama shared the PP overview provided by the SACS review team with council members.  Commendations and required actions were shared and discussed.    

C. Jama shared with council members that the Jr. ROTC grant will more than likely become reality; however, information indicates that the actual program will not be implemented until January 2011.  
D. Jama shared with council that we had in excess of 80% buy-in regarding our PBIS Survey.  A team has been formed that includes one teacher from each team; as well as a special ed teacher, behavior interventionist, and assistant principal.  Training will be June 16th and 17th in Bardstown.  The team will train staff members prior to the start of next school year.
E. SBDM election results for 2010-11:  Teachers:  Mary Lou Emerine, Jaime Gillam, and Amanda Minnich.  Parents:  Hoe Yong and Clarissa Aliff.  

Training was discussed and experienced members will check their calendars for training on July 26th from 5:00-8:00.  Topic:  Steps to Student Proficiency.  Jama will work with new council members to schedule training. 
F. Jama updated council members on the Enrichment Pilot Project.  Follow-up 

discussion will be held at the faculty training on Wednesday, May 26th regarding implementation for the 2010-11 school year.  

G. Jama shared with council members the decision paper, written by Jeff 

Lowman, recommending the dedication of the gymnasium to Kelly Burks, Jr., former Alton teacher and coach. (reference attachment).  Mr. Lowman will coordinate this recognition. 

H. Museum Update – no report

NEW BUSINESS

A. Jama shared with council members the actual SIG application to be submitted.  Discussion was held regarding the various positions and their job descriptions.  

#05-003.  Vasco Perry made the motion to submit the grant with actual job descriptions being reviewed at the June council meeting, seconded by Shelly Vanyo.  Motion carried.        

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. Next meeting will be June 24th at 8:00 a.m.   Jama will notify the News Enterprise of the date change.  Amanda Minnich   will serve as facilitator and resource person.
B. Jama shared with council members the recommendation of the hiring committee for general music:  
#05-004:  Mark Adams made the motion to hire Kim Root for this position, seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried.    

C. Mark Adams shared with council members that he felt that 

students, teachers, and administrators were all working extremely hard to make our school successful.  He shared that he felt that there was a real lack of parent involvement in terms of student’s education; as well as a lack of communication in terms of what parents actually know about their students and their education.   
ADJOURNMENT

#05-005. Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 
5:21, seconded by Shelly Vanyo.  Motion carried.    

